SAMPLE LETTER – PERSONALIZE BEFORE SENDING

Dear ______________[Member of Congress]:

We are a (small) (community) laboratory in your (state) (district). As Congress develops the debt limit package, we ask that you do NOT support a new Medicare coinsurance requirement on laboratory services.

Medicare coinsurance is being discussed as a way to change how beneficiaries engage their clinicians in making health care decisions.  What Congress needs to understand is the effect such coinsurance requirements will have on a laboratory’s business when patients refuse to pay it and the laboratory cannot collect the payment.  Laboratory coinsurance was rejected by Congress in 2003 and 2009 because the cost of collecting these small coinsurance amounts (averaging $1-$2 per service) easily exceeds the amount collected, placing an immense burden and cost on laboratory businesses, particularly small community laboratory businesses.  In addition, many independent studies report it is unlikely that a laboratory coinsurance will impact utilization because of the way laboratory tests are ordered, especially in a nursing home facility, where common tests may be ordered weekly in order to manage chronic disease and life threatening conditions and to sustain a patient’s health. 
 
Over the last two decades, Medicare payment amounts for clinical laboratory services have been reduced by about 40% in real (inflation-adjusted) terms. In addition, the provisions of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) will result in a cumulative 20% cut to laboratories over the next ten years.  Independent laboratory businesses, particularly small and rural community laboratory businesses, simply cannot sustain another significant cut like the one that will result from a Medicare coinsurance requirement.  Our laboratory is vital to patient health and well being, providing the necessary diagnostic information to health care providers that drives medical decision-making.  A cut such as the one created by a Medicare coinsurance requirement could drive our laboratory out of business, having drastic implications for Medicare beneficiaries, including our most vulnerable beneficiaries served within long term care settings.  

Comprising less than 2% of all Medicare spending, clinical laboratory testing is NOT the place to turn when seeking to address the federal debt limit.  We simply cannot balance the budget on the backs of America’s small businesses.  Please do NOT support a laboratory coinsurance in the debt limit legislation or other future legislation.  

Thank you in advance for your consideration!  

Sincerely yours,
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